
BOARD OF HEALTH 
May 9, 2024 

 
On Thursday, MAY 9, 2024, at 7:05 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township 

Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road. 

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read 
at the commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 21, 2023, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Audrey Balogh, Tony Szumski, Donna Lizanich,   
Christopher Balogh and Duane Young 
Members Absent: Karen Young.and Vann Smith  
 
Tony Szumski made a motion, seconded by Donna Lizanich, to accept the minutes of the April 11, 2024 
meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1. Hunterdon County Department of Health 
    To:  Pool Management Companies, Hotels, Gym Facilities, Campgrounds, Clubs, and Community Pools 
     From:  Dawn Faltings 
     April 22, 2024 
     Re:  Pre-Opening Recreational Bathing Facility Inspection 
 
2.  Hunterdon County Health Department 
      Spring 2024 Newsletter 
 
3.  State of New Jersey Department of Health 
     News – 2024 
     NJ Health Department Report Shows Continued Increases in Childhood Lead Exposure Screenings  
 

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
Pearl reported she received an envelope from Careago Engineering with plans and a letter stating the 
ultra violet system was put on the well at 691 Riegelsville Road.  Pearl talked to Dawn Faltings, who has 
been waiting for this information, so it was sent to her.  There is nothing else we have to do. 
 
Duane stated the McWilliams went to the Township Committee regarding the Nuisance Ordinance 195-
5.  Since there is no mention of a specific decimal meter testing in the ordinance,  the dogs barking and 
the rooster crowing, they were advised to go back to their attorney for further assistance. 
 
Christopher Balogh made corrections to the Board of Health Septic Waiver Checklist, which will be 
forwarded to the Township Attorney and Township Committee for final approval.  
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It will then be posted on the Holland Township website under the Board of Health.  Christopher will send 
all Board of Health members a copy of the revised document. 
 
Melissa Tigar told Pearl the Municipal Clerks were on a Zoom meeting with the County Health 
Department regarding new paperwork for temporary food inspections and food trucks.  The County 
Health department must know ten days before an event, so there is enough time to do the inspection. 
Farm stands selling baked goods and jellies are not allowed.  They must first apply to the State of New 
Jersey for a Cottage Permit, then they can bake in their own home, instead of a commercial kitchen. 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Tony Szumski. 
 The meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
  

Pearl M. Hammerstone 

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 

 

 

 


